
Hong Kong and Shanghai sign MOU to
deepen talent exchanges and co-
operation (with photos)

     Hong Kong Talent Engage (HKTE) today (June 8) signed a Memorandum of
Understanding (MOU) with the Shanghai Municipal Talent Work Bureau in Hong
Kong to deepen talent exchanges and co-operation between the two places.

     Member of the Standing Committee and Head of the Organization Department
of the CPC Shanghai Municipal Committee, Mr Zhang Wei; the Director-General
of the Department of Educational, Scientific and Technological Affairs of the
Liaison Office of the Central People's Government in the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region, Dr Wang Weiming; and the Secretary for Labour and
Welfare, Mr Chris Sun, jointly witnessed the signing of the MOU by Deputy
Director of the Shanghai Municipal Talent Work Bureau Mr Tan Puzhen and the
Director of HKTE, Mr Anthony Lau. The MOU aimed to deepen talent exchanges
and co-operation between Hong Kong and Shanghai by strengthening co-operation
between the two places in global talent attraction, services, employment and
development, with a view to jointly developing the two places into talent
hubs.

     Mr Sun said, "Both places reached a consensus at the Sixth Plenary
Session of the Hong Kong/Shanghai Co-operation Conference held in Hong Kong
in April 2024 on talent co-operation and agreed to establish a comprehensive
partnership between departments of the two places as well as a regular
dialogue mechanism to promote collaboration on nurturing talent and talent
services. In addition, from May 6, the Mainland authorities extended the
period of stay for holders of an exit endorsement for business visit
travelling to Hong Kong from seven days to 14 days and expanded the
application of the exit endorsement for talent to Beijing and Shanghai.
Together with the MOU signed today, such measures will further deepen talent
exchanges between Hong Kong and Shanghai and promote the 'southbound and
northbound' two-way flow of talent, which will facilitate talent in both
places to pursue career, business and investment opportunities."

     At the exchange session this morning, both sides updated each other on
the policy initiatives of attracting and supporting talent and exchanged
views on areas for strengthened co-operation as well as collaboration with
enterprises in Hong Kong and Shanghai to promote talent exchanges.

http://www.government-world.com/hong-kong-and-shanghai-sign-mou-to-deepen-talent-exchanges-and-co-operation-with-photos/
http://www.government-world.com/hong-kong-and-shanghai-sign-mou-to-deepen-talent-exchanges-and-co-operation-with-photos/
http://www.government-world.com/hong-kong-and-shanghai-sign-mou-to-deepen-talent-exchanges-and-co-operation-with-photos/


    

  

https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202406/08/P2024060800274_photo_1273644.jpg
https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202406/08/P2024060800274_photo_1273645.jpg
https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202406/08/P2024060800274_photo_1273646.jpg

